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Question No:  AET 61 

Topic:    COOPER REVIEW 

 
Hansard Page:  Written  
 
Senator Bushby asked:  
 
The Government’s response to the Cooper Review in December 2010 stated that 
ASIC should continue developing a framework for superannuation forecasts on 
annual statements for consumers as proposed in Consultation Paper 122.  

- What is the progress of developing superannuation forecasts under guidance 
in CP 122? 

 
Appendix A – Rice Warner Actuaries Fees Report 2008 – page 5 
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The above table shows that employer or wholesale superannuation funds have an 
average total cost of 82 basis points. 

 
This table shows that almost 1 million Australians have their superannuation in 
wholesale master trusts which cost an average of 79 basis points (cross referenced 
with the table in Appendix A. 
 
 
Answer: 

 

Superannuation forecasts are likely to be regulated as personal financial advice, as 
they take into account the consumer’s objectives, financial situation or needs. 

Our work in Consultation Paper 122 was put on hold in 2010, because we were 
aware that the issue of superannuation forecasts was being considered by the Super 
System Review. We were concerned continuing our policy work in the absence of a 
Government response to the Super System Review risked confusion within industry 
and possible inconsistencies if the Government decided to pursue law reform. 

We are preparing internal papers for a decision on what policy approach to take on 
superannuation forecasts. However, consideration of these issues will also need to 
have regard to other Government reforms (the Future of Financial Advice Reforms) 
that will impact on everyone who provides financial advice. The interaction between 
superannuation forecasts and these reforms was noted in the Government's 
response to the Super System Review. 

Draft legislation on the Future of Financial Advice Reforms is expected to be released 
for comment over the coming months. Subject to internal approvals, communication 
of any ASIC policy decision on superannuation forecasts may occur after that. 


